Town of Moorcroft Workshop Monday, November 30, 2016 5:00 pm

Town Council Present: Mayor Sproul, Councilmen Mathews, Claar, and Aloisio Absent: Ben Glenn

Town Employees Present: Public Works Director Cory Allison, Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, Police Chief Doug Lundborg

Discussion was had on the RV parks and the Town Code 24-111 on limitation on occupancy. Paul Smoot discussed his RV park residents and possibly extending the length of their stay to 90 days. He stated he would report to the town if a RV park resident was in his park longer than 90 days. Discussion was had on the investment fees and those residents being charged the water and sewer investment fees after the 30 days per Ordinance 3-2015 and 5-2015. The length of the RV's was discussed and Councilman Aloisio asked to change the length of the RV to 48 feet if the ordinance is changed. Council suggested to send the information on the changes to Attorney Jim Peck and discuss at the next meeting.

Employee Personnel Policy manual and exempt status was discussed. It was suggested that all department heads and council read the policy and reschedule another workshop in January to make any necessary changes. Councilman Aloisio stated he had made the changes he would like to see made on this manual and highlighted the changes in yellow.

Steve Sproul, Mayor

Attest:

Cheryl Schheider, Clerk/Treasurei